
NOTICE TO BIDDERS 
 
 

The City Council of the City of Zion, Illinois, will receive Sealed Bids for HVAC Maintenance 
& Services to be performed at City Hall, Fire Stations 1 & 2, Police Station and Public Works. 
 
Said bids will be received until 11:00 A.M., Tuesday, November 19, 2019, by the City Clerk, 
City Hall, 2828 Sheridan Road, Zion, Illinois, and at that time said bids will be publicly opened 
and read. Said bids shall be in a sealed envelope, plainly marked on the outside with the name 
and address of the company submitting the bid and with the words “BID FOR HVAC 
MAINTENANCE & SERVICES, November 19, 2019. 
 
Bid specifications can be obtained at the City Clerk’s office, Zion City Hall, 2828 Sheridan 
Road, Zion Illinois 60099 or request via email at sheryls@zion.il.us. Questions or to schedule a 
pre-bid walk through should be directed to Bob Surano at (847) 746-4026. 
 
The City of Zion reserves the right to reject any and all bids as authorized by law and to waive 
any and all technicalities. 
 
DATED this 8th day of November, 2019. 
 
Sheryl A. Spooner 
City Clerk 
City of Zion 
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